BEFORE THE ELEVATOR SAFETY BOARD
DEPARTMENT OF LABOR AND LICENSING
STATE OF ARKANSAS

IN RE: SOUTHERN DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION

ORDER

This matter came before the Elevator Safety Board on Thursday, March 17, 2022. The
petitioner, Southern Development Corporation, seeks a variance, by and through James Michael
Hood and his counsel, Terry Wynne, from installing a car door restrictor on Elevator AS 2984.

Mr. Hood and Mr. Wynne appeared before the board at the hearing on this matter.

FINDINGS OF FACT:

3 The petitioner’s business, Southern Development Corporation, operates out of a two-
story building located at 104 Main St. in Pine Bluff. Arkansas. The building includes an elevator
that does not have a car door restrictor in place. The absence of the car door restrictor was

discovered during the annual inspection of the elevator by Mr. Terry Richards.

2. Mr. Hood requested a variance in writing on September 21, 2021, requesting that

Elevator AS 2984 continue operating without a car door restrictor.

3. The report of the Chief Elevator Inspector, Greg Tipton, dated October 25,2021, reflects
that the car door restrictor is a device that prevents the opening of the car door when the elevator
is outside of the unlocking zone. The restrictor is designed to prevent a passenger within the

elevator from manually opening the car door to exit the elevator when it is potentially not safe to

do so.









